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In late 2024, additional amenity walls were added to the Project scope for the Mandurah Estuary Bridge 

Duplication. 

At the time of announcement, it was communicated that further clearing would be required to construct 

the amenity walls. The Project team has since been investigating ways in which the clearing footprint 

could be minimised. 

The Project has been able to reduce the clearing required for the amenity walls on the eastern side of the 

Project and the northwest quadrant to approximately 40% of the potential area of vegetation that could 

have been cleared by working from the existing road and by managing traffic flow to ensure the safety of 

works. 

However, in the southwest quadrant of the Project, full clearing will be required along Mandurah Road, 

adjacent to Waterston Place and Arkley Court, due to space constraints in that area to build the wall and 

consideration of the existing road alignment. 

From Monday 17 March, removal of vegetation will commence in the furthermost southwest area of the 

Project on the approach to Old Coast Road, plus a small area will be cleared in the southeast quadrant 

on Waterlily Drive at the same time. These works are expected to take up to two weeks to complete. 

Clearing is also expected to commence to the northeast from early April and the southeast from mid-

June (adjacent to Waterside Drive and Waterlily Drive) to make room for the construction of the amenity 

walls. 

Additionally clearing will also be required along Mandurah Road adjacent to Leisure Way. This is 

anticipated to commence in September 2025. 

The Project includes revegetation of the cleared areas once construction is completed. 

Please refer to the maps overleaf that identify the clearing locations for the construction of the amenity 

walls. 

Amenity wall construction and vegetation 
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OFFICIAL 

The removal of vegetation can cause dust, and we apologise for any increase in dust you may experience. 

To assist in limiting the amount of dust, we will use a combination of water carts and dust suppressants. 

We will also continue our air monitoring to ensure the dust is within permissible limits.  

Further updates regarding clearing and roadworks will be communicated via Construction Updates, the 

Main Roads website, and the Mandurah Estuary Bridge Duplication Facebook page. 

If you have any questions or queries relating to this matter, please contact the Customer Information 

Centre on 138 138 or email enquiries@mainroads.wa.gov.au. 

Further information 

To stay up to date with the latest project information, please visit www.mainroads.wa.gov.au/mebd and 

subscribe for project updates. You can also join our Facebook Community Group.  

 

Southwest and northwest quadrants clearing map 

 

 

 

 

Northeast and southeast quadrants clearing map 

  

 

 

 

Area already cleared 

Additional clearing area  

Area already cleared 

Additional clearing area  
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